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SECOND COMMUNITY MEETING REPORT 
Petitioner:  Century Communities 

Rezoning Petition No. 2017-171 
 
 
This  S e c o n d  Community  Meeting  Report  is  being  filed  with  the  Office  of  the  City  Clerk  
and  the Charlotte-Mecklenburg  Planning Commission pursuant to the provisions of the City of 
Charlotte Zoning Ordinance. 
 
PERSONS AND ORGANIZATIONS  CONTACTED WITH DATE AND EXPLANATION OF 
HOW CONTACTED: 
 
A representative of the Petitioner mailed a written notice of the date, time and location of the 
Community Meeting to the individuals and organizations set out on Exhibit A attached hereto by 
depositing such notice in the U.S. mail on F e b r u a r y  13, 2018.   A copy of the written notice 
is attached hereto as Exhibit B. 
 
DATE, TIME AND LOCATION OF MEETING: 
 
The Second Community Meeting was held on Monday, February 26, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the South 
Mecklenburg Presbyterian Church, 8601 Bryant Farms Road, Charlotte, NC 28277. 
 
PERSONS IN ATTENDANCE AT MEETING (see attached copy of sign-in sheet): 
 
The Second Community Meeting was attended by those individuals identified on the sign-in sheet 
attached hereto as Exhibit C.  The Petitioner was represented at the Community Meeting by Gordon 
Johnston, as well as by Petitioner’s agents Frank McMahan with LandDesign and Collin Brown and 
Brittany Lins with K&L Gates.  Property owners from the Ardrey and Singer families also attended the 
meeting.  
 
SUMMARY OF PRESENTATION/DISCUSSION: 
 
Mr. Collin Brown welcomed attendees and introduced the Petitioner’s team.  Mr. Brown explained that 
this is the second official community meeting for a rezoning petition that involves approximately 36 acres 
of land located on the south side of Ardrey Kell Road, west of Wade Ardrey Road and east of Travis 
Gulch Drive, across the street from Ardrey Kell High School.   
 
Mr. Brown explained that the Petitioner’s team is hosting a second official community meeting to discuss 
changes made to the site plan in response to community and City Council concerns raised at the January 
public hearing.  Mr. Brown briefly explained the history of the property ownership and stated that the 
property owners, including the Ardrey family, are ready to sell their land for new development.  The 
property is currently zoned R-3, which generally allows for residential uses up to three dwelling units per 
acre but that developers could take advantage of various by-right density bonuses that would permit more 
density without requiring a rezoning process.  Mr. Brown further explained that the rezoning process 
allows for the benefit of community involvement and site-specific plans whereas a by-right development 
would not require community input or site design commitments. 
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Mr. Brown explained that the Petitioner’s current rezoning proposal is for a conditional rezoning to allow 
for the development of up to 220 townhome units, with a density of 6 units per acre.  This is a reduction 
from the site plan presented at the first community meeting, which requested 245 units at a density of 6.7 
units per acre. 
 
Mr. Brown stated that Planning Staff recommends approval of this petition, pending resolution of several 
outstanding issues.  Mr. Brown then listed the main concerns that were expressed at the public hearing: 
density, school impacts, lack of amenity areas (including children’s play areas), parking, and affordable 
housing.  Mr. Brown then explained the Petitioner’s response to those concerns in the revised site plan. 
 
With respect to density concerns, Mr. Brown demonstrated that the proposed MX-2 zoning with 6 units 
per acre density is consistent with surrounding townhome communities.  In response to school impact 
concerns, Mr. Brown emphasized that a by-right single-family development would generate more 
students than the proposed townhome development.  Additionally, several new schools are anticipated in 
the next few years that would relieve capacity at schools such as Elon Park Elementary and Ardrey Kell 
High School, on a similar timeline to the proposed development.  
 
Mr. Brown explained that the Petitioner has redesigned some perimeter townhome units to become front-
loaded units instead of alley-loaded units in order to increase the amount of available parking.  The 
development will still be over 70% alley-loaded product.  Now, every unit will have a two car garage and 
room for two additional spots in the driveway.  Additionally, the plan provides for approximately 142 on-
street recessed parking spaces.  This equals approximately 4.4 parking spaces available per unit, which is 
significantly more than what is required by Ordinance.  The front-loaded townhomes also allow for 
private backyards for those units to provide additional place for children to play.  The Petitioner has also 
incorporated several amenity areas and linear parks, which will be connected throughout the site with a 
trail network.  The site plan includes approximately 2.7 miles of sidewalks throughout the interior of the 
site and along the site’s perimeter on Ardrey Kell Road and Wade Ardrey Road.  The Petitioner has not 
committed to providing a pool as a required amenity at this time because the Petitioner would prefer to 
allow the market to drive whether a pool should be provided, not a rezoning requirement. 
 
Mr. Brown showed several elevations of rear-load and front-load townhomes and single-family homes, 
which have a traditional style that complements the area and commitments to architectural standards.  Mr. 
Brown stated that the Petitioner is unable to offer affordable housing at this density.  
 
Mr. Brown explained that the Petitioner’s updated rezoning timeline includes a second public hearing on 
March 19th and anticipated City Council decision on April 16th.  Mr. Brown then opened the meeting up 
to questions. 
 
One attendee asked whether the proposed two-car garages would be capable of fitting two large SUVs or 
trucks inside them.  The Petitioner’s agent responded that the garages would be standard size and should 
not have a problem accommodating typical vehicles, including SUVs.  
In response to an attendee’s question on proposed square footage, the Petitioner’s agent responded that 
the townhomes would range from approximately 1,800 to 2,400 square feet and the single-family product 
would be approximately 3,500 square feet.  
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Another attendee asked for the projected build-out timeline for the project.  The Petitioner’s agent 
responded that the project would likely take approximately three years to build out and would be 
conducted in phases, starting with the single-family homes first. 
 
An attendee recognized that the water retention ponds may shrink according to a note on the site plan.  
She inquired into what would replace the ponds.  The Petitioner’s agent responded that no additional units 
could be placed in those areas in the event that the full size of the ponds is not required.  The extra area 
would contain open space, tree save, or other active or passive areas.  
 
One attendee stated that he is a former Planning Commissioner and that the plan is one of the best site 
plans that he has seen.  
 
An attendee from the adjacent Ardrey Commons neighborhood commented that the Petitioner has been a 
pleasure to work with throughout the process and that he appreciated the Petitioner’s willingness to listen 
to neighborhood input.  
  
Mr. Brown then concluded the formal portion of the presentation and the Petitioner’s representatives 
continued to answer individual questions.  The formal meeting concluded at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, this 12th day of March 2018. 
 
cc: Council Member Ed Driggs 
 John Kinley, Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Department 

Charlotte City Clerk 




















